Inaugural Minutes Meeting ‘Friends of Risedale Surgery’
Tuesday 11th December 2012

Present:
Geoff Jolliffe

Maxine Baron

& Group Members
Apologies:

Geoff opened the meeting welcoming everyone along & thanking them for their continued support.

Geoff mentioned that the Group has been running for nearly a year now & it is probably time to start thinking about membership & continuing on with the year.  3 members who initially indicated that they would come along haven’t continued to do so – Geoff will write to these members about deferment of the membership.  Did the group want to continue as they were or would they like to engage with more patients thus increasing the membership to 10 or more?

Think about this & we will review this at the next meeting in February 2013.

Minutes of the last meeting – agreed.  Geoff mentioned that there seems to be a lot of focus on educating patients & keeping them informed as to what is going on from the Group this is also very prevalent at the present time within the NHS infrastructure.
Dr Arun has now left the Surgery at the end of November – she will be sorely missed.  The Practice is thinking about whether we can afford to replace her at the current time, her position was income that the practice had to find it wasn’t within any of the budgets that we receive.

Access – Maxine feedback to the group about the information that she had worked on to keep patients at the Surgery more informed about Access & Prescriptions – we have done this with Posters in the waiting area, updating information on the Website & designing a new Practice Information Leaflet (this is still in early stages & Mr X has kindly offered to review how this has been setup in Publisher) everyone was happy with the content once the final draft is back Maxine will have more sent to the publishers & have these printed.  We now have also gone live with Patient Access on-line for appointments & prescriptions this can be done via our website or www.patient.co.uk/access - through these 2 sites you can make appointments, update your medical information, and order prescriptions.
Geoff mentioned that there is a current debate on whether GP’s need to increase their appointment times to 15-minutes – Geoff said that personally he wouldn’t want to as this would reduce capacity even more at the practice.  He felt that where access was concerned some people needed ot come more, some less some people don’t really need to be seen by a GP a Pharmacist, Nurse or HCA could deal with them more appropriately.  Educating patients that they don’t always need to access the GP is the key!  Unfortunately the current climate that we live in everyone is worried about negligence.  Ideally Geoff would like the patients to be intercepted on the phone, triaged & signposted to the appropriate person to deal with their query or request this would reduced wasted appointments with the GP & the patient would still have a satisfactory outcome – this concept is used in the USA & works really well!  The hurdle is educating the patient to give ‘a bit more’ information to the Receptionist to enable them to do this!  Naturally staff would need to be trained appropriately to triage effectively – essentially the Locality Commissioning Group could lead on this it would be really good if the whole town adopted this way of working then there would be no confusion or “my neighbours surgery doesn’t do it that way”!  The group felt that they could work with other PPG’s in the area to see if they could gain any interest in other surgeries – Geoff will bring this to the locality CCG & Maxine will take this to the Practice Manager’s forum. 
Website – We have a Practice website www.risedalesurgery.co.uk which is quite informative but this needs to be developed more with information about the surgery & services & also patient health advice information – we are currently working on development. 

Patient Survey – Mrs X  had kindly done some work on a draft patient survey – the group were happy with the format although there were some suggestions to alter some of questionnaire.  All agreed it needed to be kept simple they were all in agreement with looking at Reception at this present time & would review other areas later in the year.  If this could be adapted into an A5 sheet that would be better – the intention is to put this on the website & attaché to prescriptions to be given to people who collect their prescriptions.  This will be rolled out through January & when we meet again in February we will discuss the findings.
Audit – Geoff wanted to share other things that the Surgery is involved in with the group.  He went on to talk about the Liverpool Care Pathway that is currently getting a lot of bad press – this is a really useful tool for Clinicians to use.  Geoff ran through the concept of Palliative Care and General Practice.

We looked at the audit cycle for End of Life Care at Risedale Surgery reviewing results from 2008 to a recent audit that Geoff has carried out.  At this Surgery we use the Gold Standards Framework as a tool for people who are in the last 6-months of their life of advanced disease/palliative.  When we document that a person is on the GSF it means that a conversation has evolved with the patient about death – the patient usually at this stage wants this conversation - we discuss preferred place of care, preferred place of death – it motivates the person to think about their will, contacting long lost family etc.
The aim of this particular audit was to see how many patients we had registered for GSF, how many we had had discussions with about preferred place of care/death & whether we had notified other organisations who would be involved with their care – with the patients consent & core drugs are in place.  The Royal College of General Practitioners say we should have1% prevalence which is 48 people we have met this target.
Overall the audit was good all standards had been met & improved on there was only one area of concern which was the Core Drugs this was down fractionally – will forward on the complete audit if anyone wishes to see this.

Other audits that we currently carry out as part of our routine work include;   Diabetes, Minor Surgery, Contraception, Cardiovascular Disease, Respiratory disease, Mental Health, Prescribing, Stroke, Immunisations, Infection Control, Epilepsy & Data Quality to name a few.  Audit is a good practice & improves quality of service delivery it gives us time to reflect on the work we have carried out & enables us to improve our record keeping.
There is a planned project in the locality where every GP in Furness has an extra ½ to enable them to have more time for audit, carry out annual reviews for housebound patients, patients in nursing home etc the aim of this is to improve patient care & service delivery.
AOB – What should we be talking about in the future?  Mrs Y  had drafted a letter to local businesses asking for funding/donations for equipment that we are not currently funded for, Geoff would like to tweak the letter a bit but in theory really liked the content – thank you Jackie.  Items of equipment that would be useful for the surgery but are costly at present are Check-in Kiosk or an Elephant Kiosk (this weighs, measures, takes BP all confidentially) links direct to our computer.

Date & Time of next meeting – Tuesday 26th February 2013 1pm at the Duke of Edinburgh

